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News  
 
 
Social Entrepreneurship: 
Preparing Our Village (Soweto) 
to Raise our Children 
 
As Teboho Trust grows in the 
community, more people want to be 
part of our miraculous programmes 
and activities.  In the last two years, 
we opened our doors to children as 

young as four years old.  This year, we 
are seeing growth at the other 
extreme.  We now have grannies and 
grandpas as well as adults coming to 
Teboho Trust to sharpen their self-
esteem and at the same time acquire 
business skills.  Every Saturday, our 
adults are coming for classes at our 
Saturday Academy.  They have 
completed modules on personal 
empowerment to strengthen their 
belief in self as well as to acquire life 
skills to help them become successful 
entrepreneurs.   Many were 
overwhelmed and are now motivated 
to take their newly enhanced self-
esteem and skills and put them to 
work for them, their families and 
community. After the completion of the 
personal empowerment modules, the 
50 adults embarked on a “mini” 
Masters in Business Administration.  
They are learning all about starting a 
business, drafting a business plan, 
financing the business, the basic 
business functions and how to grow 
the business.  The objective is to 
empower the adults to operate 
successful enterprises that will lead to 

self-sufficiency.  They now have 
organized themselves into five 
enterprises (cooperatives):  1.  
Catering;  2. Farming; 3.  Beauty Care; 
4.  Floral Arranging; and 5  Arts & 
Crafts.  They have just completed 
drafting their business plans and are 
eager to complete the business skills 
modules so that they can register their 
businesses. We are certain that once 
our adults are operational in their 
enterprises, they will support Teboho 
Trust activities through charitable 
contributions from their businesses.  
Mr. Bright, our executive director and 
a part-time lecturer at Wits University 
– School of Economics and Business 
Sciences  / co-author of a business 
studies textbook – is the lead 
facilitator.  He is impressed with the 
adults that are hungry for the classes, 
as they come an hour earlier to 
prepare their group assignments and 
support one another.  We are grateful 
to Civerelo for a financial contribution 
towards this endeavour.   
 
These workshops will help our adults 
and community members to gain skills 
to become self-sustainable as well as 
to develop a social entrepreneurial 
vehicle to strengthen the sustainability 
of Teboho Trust.  
 
 
Educator Erin Monet Cooper 
Visits the Children 
 
I was blown away by Miss Cooper’s 
frequent visits to Teboho Trust.  
During her holiday visit to South 
Africa, she spent several Saturdays 
with us before returning back to the 
USA.  She was so optimistic and 
determined to educate this generation 
of children. Yet, still so young herself. 
As a learner and the Mayor of the 
Teboho Trust Learner Government, I 
was struck by Miss Cooper’s curiosity 
and interests in our organisation.  She 
dazzled the classroom learners with a 
sincere smile and a hard core charm 
that captured everyone’s attention.  
Her style of teaching was refreshing 
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and she made learning fun.  Miss 
Cooper is a 30 year-old woman who 
was born and raised in Georgia in the 
United States of America.  When she 
was growing up, her hopes and 
dreams were filled with desires of 
becoming a journalist and a teacher.  
Luckily for her, she became a 
journalist for VOX, CNN, AOL, Atlanta 
Tribune and other publications. Now 
she lives in the Washington DC area 
and works as a seventh grade 
teacher. When asked, “why did you 
chose teaching as a career?” She 
calmly sighed and said, “I get the 
opportunity to learn from learners and 
explore my mistakes.”  She also 
added that she loves teaching 
because she is preparing students not 
just academically but also for life.  
Miss Cooper also enjoys reading, 
writing and fiddling her way around 
poetry.  She is inspired by life itself; 
the process of living, breathing and 
being under God’s light.  Miss Cooper 
says that Teboho Trust is an 
organisation she feels should be fully 
acknowledged and expanded to more 
communities across the globe.  She 
also emphasized that the organization 
is the best way to improve the 
negative connotation of our black 
societies.  Her favourite quotation is “If 
you have to come to help me, you’re 
wasting your time, but if you have 
come because your liberation is tied 
up in mine, then let us work together.” 
Queensland Aboriginal Action 1979.  
We would like to thank our visitor for 
coming and hope she continues to 
enlighten us young people across the 
globe.  – Lungile Buhale 
 
Miss Cooper’s learners have 
embarked on a pen-pal project with 
our grade seven children and we’re 
sure that all children will learn more 
about one another and hopefully 
develop long term friendships across 
the Atlantic Ocean. 
 
For the children to be able to 
communicate, they will learn a lot 

about other young people and what 
they share in common. 
 
 
180 Children / Teens Kept Warm 
this Winter 
 

 
 
On one of the coldest days this winter, 
wool caps, gloves and scarves were 
delivered to keep 180 children / teens 
warm.  All were happy and eager to 
sport their European winter wear.  As 
a result, our statistics for colds and flu 
were down.  Thank you Ricus Dullaert 
and St. Joseph Care & Support at 
Sizanani for the generous donation. 
 
 
Friends of Teboho Trust visited  
 

 
 
Mr. Frank Smith and Windy Carson-
Smith visited us recently and shared 
their wisdom with the children / teens. 
Frank Smith is the Founder and 
Executive Director of the African 
American Civil War Memorial and 
Museum in Washington, DC.  He 
shared the importance of documenting 
one’s history through the contributions 
one’s ancestors.  As a civil rights 
activist in the US, he also indicated the 
similarities of the Civil Rights 
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Movement in the US with the Struggle 
for Freedom in South Africa.  Windy 
Carson-Smith also spoke with the 
children / teens on a legal career in 
health care and the nursing 
profession.  Both told their personals 
stories of achievement and giving 
back to society.  The children / teens 
were very impressed to learn from 
these two amazing adults. 
 
 
Rutgers University Graduate 
School of Education – South 
Africa Initiative Visits Again 
 
On 31 July, Dr. Darren Clarke came to 
visit us again with a new and 
energized group of alumni teachers 
and educational managers from 
Rutgers University Graduate School of 
Education as well as other 
professionals as 

part of their South Africa Initiative.  We 
gave the 16 visitors a warm Soweto 
welcome and a brief orientation on 
education in South Africa as well as 
the challenges our children encounter 
at public schools in the community.  
We also shared some of the profiles of 
our children as well as an overview of 
Teboho Trust. We also taught them a 
few key phases in isiZulu and SeSotho 
as well as some cultural dynamics to 
ensure respect.  The Rutgers team 
was in awe of our progammes, 
achievements and mostly our children.  
Some even cried as they heard of the 
plight of our children.  On this cold 
winter afternoon, we offered our guest 
coffee, tea, hot chocolate and biscuits, 
as it gave them warmth to the cold 
winter weather. We would like to thank 
Ma Charmaine for providing us with 

“Kohae Guest House” as our venue to 
host our welcome and orientation 
programme for the afternoon.   
 

 
 
On the 1st of August the Rutgers 
delegation joined us at the Teboho 
Trust Saturday School Academy.  
Many of our guest taught academic 
subjects in the morning and facilitated 
life skills workshops in the afternoon. 
They also had the chance to dialogue 
with our children and teens.  All joined 
in sharing songs, cultural dances and 
poetry.   
 
We were all 
impressed by 
the fraternity 
“stomping” from 
the Omega 
brother.   All of 
our guest were 
very impressed 
with how our 
children / teens 
were so well 
behaved and 
their keen desire for maximizing the 
key learning’s from the interaction. 
Many of our new friends were happy 
to experience such optimism and zeal 
from our children / teens.  At the end 
of the day, all were sad to depart one 
another.  Fortunately, our children / 
teens were motivated by the exchange 
and felt very special that so many 
people travelled so far to spend quality 
time with them.  This will certainly help 
to inspire our children / teens to keep 
doing well in school and in life.  Thank 
you all for the school supplies given to 
the children. 
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On 2 August, 
our staff 
members joined 
our new friends 
at Pilanesberg.  
We were able to 

debrief, engage and learn more from 
one another.  Going to the resort was 
a first for most our staff.  We went on a 
game drive and spotted most of the 
“big five” animals.  We shared lunch 
and dinner with our new friends and 
the younger staff members joined our 
new friends for a night at Sun City 
where they danced the night away.  
We thank Rutgers University’s 
Graduate School of Education Director 
of the South African Initiative - Dr 
Darren Clark - for continuously 
supporting us as an organization; it 
really builds us to achieve more every 
day. 
 
 
Largest Delegation Ever Visits 
Teboho Trust 
 

 
 
On the 15th of August, Teboho Trust 
was visited by 96 people from two 
churches on the East Coast of the 
USA; Christian Tabernacle Baptist 
Church and Cornerstone Baptist 
Church.  The delegation included 
children as young as four years old 
and adults as old as 86.  The 
delegation came with a wonderful 
sense of eagerness and interest to 
hear our story – the Teboho Trust 
story.  This day was very special.  The 
visitors brought gifts for the children - 
clothes, school stationery and learning 
materials. The children from both 
sides of the Atlantic Ocean played 

indigenous African games, shared 
traditional and urban dance 
movements and just enjoyed 
conversing and laughing with one 
another.  The adult visitors 
commented on how easy the children 
made new friends and played so well 
together.  The teens were impressed 
and quickly learned each other’s 
dance movements and learned how 
much they have in common.   Both 
churches gave a financial donation to 
Teboho Trust. We will never forget 
such an awesome day of sharing 
experiences, dialogue exchange and 
just watching our children / teens play 
and discover different cultures.  Thank 
you congregants from Christian 
Tabernacle Baptist Church and 
Cornerstone Baptist Church.  It brings 
so much joy to see our children with 
their colouring books, crayons and 
learning materials as well as the 
clothes that you all brought.  You all 
were truly a blessing to us all and we 
are reminding of that special day when 
the children wear the clothes and bring 
the learning materials you gave them. 
 
 
Arts and Crafts Fair – Supporting 
Sowetans & Teboho Trust 
 

 
 
On 15 August, Teboho Trust held an 
arts and crafts fair that highlighted 
community adults and teens from 
Teboho Trust. The crafts were a 
display of beaded jewellery, wooden 
sculptures, handmade soaps, candles 
and lip balms, T-shirts, aprons and 
garments.  Our visitors were stunned 
to see such creativity, beauty and  
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quality from ordinary people in our 
community.  Our visitors bought in 
numbers so they could share the 
wonderful work of Teboho Trust with 
family, friends and colleagues back 
home.  The crafts fair was a big 
success and motivated all involved to 
host another fair when visitors come 
next.  Thank you all for making the 
arts and crafts fair a huge success! 
 
 
Top South African Actress – 
Motshabi Tyelele – Shines  in 
Shwele Bawo; A Dramatic 
Theatrical Performance  
 
One significant idea or moment can be 

captured by a 
glance of a 
camera, yet at 
this point our 
learners’ eyes 
were juggled 
up into 

emotions 
when 12 
Teboho Trust 
teens were 
chosen to 
witness the 

great play of Shwele Bawo by 
Motshabi Tyelele that took place from 
the 21 to 23 August at Silver Star 
Casino.  The show highlighted the 
challenges women and children face 
in our communities.  The play also 
highlighted the influences of modern 
ways on our traditional cultures and 
how society impacts the way women 
are judge and treated.  It shows how 
people change when material wealth 
is part of the picture.   Many of our 
children will become successful and 
may encounter such issues of a clash 
between culture and wealth, respect 
for women, children and community.  
In addition to the play, our teens went 
to the event to learn how to become a 
theatrical actor or actress as well as 
the career opportunities of working 
behind the scenes of a theatrical 
performance.  From one scene to 
another many relevant topics were 

covered by a diverse cadre of 
characters acted by Ms. Tyelele and 
our teens amazed how she 
convincingly switched from one 
character to another.  Our teens were 
moved by the performance and a few 
are now considering a career in the 
performing arts.   We would like to 
thank the Shwele Bawo team for 
inviting our learners to witness such a 
powerful stage play and we wish it can 
be seen by many in our communities 
so that our children and women can 
be valued and respected more.  We at 
Teboho Trust also thank you Ms. 
Tyelele for your respect and belief in 
our children and for your financial 
contribution to our organisation.  
Thank you also for the complimentary 
tickets so that our adults could witness 
such a great theatrical performance.  
We are also grateful to Silverstar for 
their  financial contribution too. 
 
 
Teboho Trust Celebrates Spring 
Day 
 

 
On the 5th of September was the first 
weekend of Spring.  Our children / 
teens were given a Spring season 
learning gift.  Mr. Gregory Whittaker 
and Ms Louis Bick our academic tutors 
/ volunteers organised a Spring Day 
event for over 110 children / teens.  
The objective of the event was to 
stimulate awareness on nature 
conservation.  Specifically the children 
/ teens were taught the importance of 
caring for our environment.  
Afterwards, the children / teens 
planted seedlings, were instructed to 
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care for the seedlings at home and 
watch them grow into edible food.  The 
event helped a lot of the young people 
learn more about nature and about the 
process of growing plants and the 
similarities of growing up.  We want to 
thank Mr. Whittaker and Ms Bick for 

the planting 
material and 
also for the 
cakes they 
bought for the 
children / teens.  
All were so 
happy to have 
such a 
wonderful day!  
Many are 
watching their 
plants grow 

each day and are taking good care of 
their new plants. 
 
 
Teboho Trust Invited to the Tri 
Continental Film Festival 
 
On the 11th and 12th of September our 
learners were invited to the annual Tri 
Continental Film Festival held at 
Maponya Mall in Soweto.  The festival 
showcased up and coming film and 
documentary producers on the African 
continent.  20 of our teens watched 
two documentaries:  “Keep the Faith 
Baby” and “Fezeka’s Voice”.  The two 
films were very motivational as they 
explored topics on politics, histories, 
self-awareness, passion in life and 
determination to succeed in life.  The 
films really forced the teens to assess 
and reflect on their histories, dreams 
and plans of a better future.  We want 
to thank Darryl Els from Uhuru 
Production for inviting our teens to the 
Film Festival.  We believe that more of 
these films need to be showcased at 
schools in the community. 
 
 
 

Keeping Productive and Having 
Fun During September School 
Holidays 
 

 
 
Toddlers including teenagers running 
around screaming, entangled jumping 
ropes and loads of paper cutting on 
the floor and the table, but still 
teamwork pierced through and peace 
was maintained. Call it teamwork but 
my guess is girl power.  In planning to 
week’s fun activities was tough, but 
the eagerness, curiosity and 
determination on the small children’s 
faces could not be ignored and 
pushed all to make sure the children / 
teens had a fantastic fun holiday. 
Maybe it’s fate that kicked in but 
before we knew it order in the office 
was restored and the oil heating for 
the popcorn sent aroma in to the 
“cinema”. In the other room the 
journey to Africa had began with 
Madagascar 1 and 2 for 40 boys and 
girls. Believe me there is nothing like 
kids glued to animated movies.  While 
the small children enjoyed their 
movies for the day, the adults ran 
around making sure no child’s tummy 
grumbled with hunger, which would 
have disturbed the movies. We kept it 
all healthy, popcorn, sandwiches, fruits 
and juice …can`t complain can you? 
At least the children were kept off the 
streets this holiday and in a safe and 
loving environment.  After the movies, 
the children enjoyed playing table and 
board games.  It was difficult for them 
to go home after such a fun filled day. 
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We the Teboho Trust children thank 
you Teboho Trust adults for making 
this week of activities so much fun!   
 

 
 
The following day the older learners 
watch an inspirational movie “Pride” 
that left them with tears and 
knowledge about the ways of life.  
Some of the learners expressed 
themselves saying that “In this life you 
have to be considerate of others as we 
are all from different backgrounds, so 
we need to listen attentively at every 
word spoken by individuals”.  This day 
was also a fun filled festivity as the 
learners played games such as 
scrabble, chess, monopoly to name a 
few to clear their minds from all the 
tension and encouragement.  We 
thank Mr. Thabiso Maesela for 
organizing the event it made the 
learners very happy and we believe 
they gain a lot from the experience.  
We are grateful to Civerelo’s generous 
financial contribution to support the 
week’s activities 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Aid Workshop:  Created 
Ambassadors in our Community  
 

 

 
On the 30th of October 80 of our 
children / teens (grades 4 – 12) 
attended a First Aid Workshop 
facilitated by EMS (Emergency 
Management Services).   The 
workshop left them overwhelmed.  
Specifically they learnt how to be safe 
and save others until the paramedics 
arrive.  Specifically, they learnt about 
CPR (Cardio Pulmonary 
Resuscitation), bandaging, different 
types of wounds and fire safety.  Our 
learners were actively involved as they 
asked questions and did their practical 
work with great anticipation.  We want 
to thank the EMS staff for providing 
such a workshop for our learners.  We 
are hopeful that our children / teens 
will become ambassadors for EMS in 
our community. 
 
Reading is Powerful; Leading to 
Knowledge and Wisdom 
 
On the 15th of August Ms 
Samukelisiwe Zondo and Xolisa 
Dhlamini our supporters from Young 
Professionals brought our children / 
teens several boxes of textbooks and 
literature books. These books will 
assist our children / teens with needed 
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learning and reading materials that will 
enable our children / teens to excel in 
school as well as to relax with a good 
novel to read.  Our grades 8-12 have 
already read several of the novels:  A 
Kiss Before Dying, Jane Eyre and 
Someone Called Lindiwe. Thank you 
Samke and Xoli for bringing reading to 
our children and teens.   Just know 
that our children / teens are enjoying 
the books of literature and are really 
eager for more books. 
 
 
Educational materials are 
Essential for Successful Results 
 
On the 1st of September Mr. Gregory 
Whittaker, one of our tutors, came in 
with boxes of files for our learners.  He 
is our grade 10 – 12 Mathematics 
tutor. Mr. Gregory has been helping 
our children / teens so much and even 
invested his own time and effort to 
help build our capacity with stationery 
and academic material.  We want to 
say thank you for your contributions.   
They keep us going and motivate us to 
do more good work for our society!  
From your learners 
 
 
Clothes Keep Children Warm 
and Comfortable 
 
On the 12th of September one of our 
volunteers Ms Trudy our Director’s 
student at Wits came with a huge bag 
filled with clothes for our children.  
These clothes were specifically for the 
smaller children (Grades 4 - 7), as 
they shuffled through the huge bag.  
They were very excited as some saw 
and took what they liked.  We thank 
you Ms Trudy for your efforts to help 
support our future leaders.  The 
clothes will certainly boost their self-
esteem when with other children. 
 
 
 

Leadership Development 
Workshop: Advisory Board 
Empowered 
 

 
 
The Teboho Trust Parent / Guardian 
Advisory Board participated in a 
Leadership Development Workshop 
on Heritage Day – 24 September 
2009.  The Programmes Manager and 
Educational Support Project Manager 
from the staff also participated in the 
workshop. The workshop was hosted 
and facilitated by Mr. Bright.  The 
workshop was motivated by the parent 
/ guardians as they wanted to ensure 
that they acquired the leadership skills 
necessary to carry out their functions 
on the Advisory Board.  The Board’s 
Executive Committee and Sub-
committee Members attended the 
intensive workshop.  The modules 
included:  Introduction to Leadership; 
Setting “SMART” Goals; Planning & 
Organising; Motivating Others; and 
Basic Leadership Skills. Many 
expressed gratitude and felt more 
empowered to lead the organization 
forward.  We are now witnessing their 
newly acquired skills as they have 
organized their sub-committees into 
action. 
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Learner’s Section 
 
 

 
 
             Artwork by Ntando Banda 
 
Experiences and Expectations” 
 
My name is Lungile Buhale, a 17 year 
old female from Dube Village in 
Soweto. 

 I am a learner, the Mayor and most 
certainly an active participant of 
Teboho Trust programmes and 
activities.  Like any movie or any life, 
some things have to come to an end.  
My term as  Mayor of the Teboho 
Trust is coming to an end, but a whole 
new start is about to emerge.  It has 
been the most demanding and 
educational position I ever held. There 
was a time I felt like escaping. Most 
people would expect me to give 
passionate information in my position 
but to be honest being a Mayor had its 
pro’s and con’s. In fact, it had more 
con’s than any other thing.  You would 
talk to your peers, they would never 
listen, sometimes even make negative 
comments about me. In spite of all that 
I had to go through,  it has been a 
great journey, especially to know and 

practice my values as an individual 
and to gain valuable leadership skills 
that will take me far in life.  I lovingly 
thank Teboho Trust for giving me this 
opportunity to lead and learn more 
about life so that I can better myself. 
 
 
 
Poetry Section 
 
 
If the Earth was Made of…  
 

 
If the earth was made of sugar and the 
sea made of milk 
 
If the clouds were made of ice-cream 
and the sky made of silk 
 
If the rocks were made of chocolate 
and the grass made of wool 
 
Wouldn’t life be really different? 
Wouldn’t life be really cool! 
 
Poet:  Noluthando Kubheka Grade 7  
 
Inspiration 
 

I spread my wings 
like a bird, that 
reaches for the 
sky. 
I raise my voice 
and also reach 
out for my 
freedom. 
I see the sky 
changing into 
different colours 
as the day turns 
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to evening. 
I hear voices in my head saying 
“beyang batho pele”(SeSotho 
Language – “put people first”). 
 
As I ask myself, “what does that 
mean?”  Like Mandela said, “…believe 
in yourself”. So I must believe that I 
can do anything. I just need to sit still 
and see the beauty all around me and 
believe in a perfect God and beyang 
batho pele…be the helping hand for 
another to find her strength and 
power. 
 
Poet: Thabang Momakoe Grade 5 
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Mr. E.Ibegbulem Nwosu, known as Mr. 
Ibeh to the children / teens was born in 
Mbonge; the South West Province of 
Cameroon.  His father are from Abia 
State in the Eastern part of Nigeria.  
Thus, he has dual citizenship.  He 
completed his primary and secondary 
education in Cameroon.  He 
completed his university education in 
Nigeria and became a French 
Teacher.  In 2001, he was chosen to 
represent Nigeria in a French 
Conference and made him more 
popular with many more schools in the 
Port Harcourt area.  He taught for 
eight years in Nigeria.  He came to 
South Africa share his knowledge and 
skills with others as well as to learn 
more about life in Southern Africa.  As 
a volunteer French Teacher at Teboho 

Trust brings me much joy and I get to 
do what I love – teach children French.  
On my first day at Teboho Trust, I was 
so impresses with so many children 
who were ready and willing to learn all 
day.  Though it’s a bit stressful to 
introduce French to children who have 
never studied it before, I really found it 
a good challenge as I love to teach.  I 
am also learning much from them too. 
 
I am really happy to be part of Teboho 
Trust. 
 
 
From the Executive Director 

Jose Bright 
 
The year is quickly coming to an 
end and as I reflect over the year, 
we are blessed to have so many 
wonderful people showing up at 
our door to give freely of their time, 
talents and treasures to take a 
moment with our children and 
share their gifts.  They come from 
all walks of life.  What is amazing is 
that many are Africans from other 
parts of the continent and their 
people were subjected to 
xenophobic attacks last year.  What 
is more miraculous is to hear most 
of these wonderful and 
compassionate people share how 
much they are receiving from 
interacting with our children.  They 
feel so proud of the small victories 
of our children through their 
support.  They feel energized after 
such an experience of compassion 
and in a large way, the interaction 
has helped them to put all into 
perspective and continue to plot 
along in life and address the 
obstacles and challenges that 
come their way.  I have been 
blessed to experience this over the 
last eight years with the children.  It 
keeps me in awe of their shear 
determination and commitment to 
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keep putting forth the effort to sort 
self out with so many people in 
their lives trying to motivate them to 
give up on a dream of a better life.  
I wonder where would some of our 
children be right now if it were not 
for a word of encouragement, a 
maths calculator, a fun day to just 
enjoy being a child, encountering 
other similarly situated children and 
most importantly so many 
volunteers that are taking time out 
of our busy lives to just be there for 
our children.  I am so proud of all of 
our children.  An example, 
Keneilwe graduated from 
Stellenbosch University last 
December with a degree in 
Education.  She received many job 
offers to teach at many of the 
schools in the suburbs.  Well, she’s 
teaching in an informal settlement 
camp without the basic resources 
to educate children at the primary 
school level.  She felt that’s where 
she was needed the most.  I wait 
impatiently for many more of our 
children to start living their dreams 
and making a contribution to the 
lives of our young people in our 
poorer communities.  I know that 
they all will give of self and make 
our world a better place.  They 
know strangers came into their 
lives and are forever changed with 
a charge to share their time, talents 
and treasures with others.   
 
We saw the adults in our 
community stand up and came to 
be counted as part of the solution.  
Many are bettering themselves 
through personal empowerment 
and business skills training at 
Teboho Trust.  At the same time, 
many have come on board to 
advise and support Teboho Trust 
staff.  They are always there to 
lend a helping hand and to stand in 

the gap for the needs of our 
children.  They have taken a load 
off of us by helping with home 
visits, taking the children to 
governmental departments for 
grants, birth certificates, application 
for identity books, etc.  More 
grannies in the community are 
praying even more for all of us to 
continue our work in these times of 
economic downturns where 
resources are scarce. 
 
 
 

 
Let Us Hear From You 

 
 
 
We would love to hear from you.  
Share your reflections, experiences 
and feelings of your interaction with 
Teboho Trust. 
 
 
Contribution of Articles: 
Should you wish to include an 
article in our newsletter, please feel 
free to contact us. 
 
Do visit our website:  
www.tebohotrust.org.za  for more 
information 
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Editor:   Mr. Jose Bright 
Reporters:   Thabiso Maesela and 
Lungile Buhale 
Photographer:   David Rantho 
 
 


